# **Guide to the Margaret A. Farley papers**

**RG 29** 



Divinity Library staff

2022

409 Prospect Street
New Haven, CT 06511
(203) 432-5301
divinity.library@yale.edu
http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

## **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	4
Requesting Instructions	4
Administrative Information	4
Immediate Source of Acquisition	4
Conditions Governing Access	
Preferred Citation	
Biographical / Historical	5
Scope and Contents	5
Arrangement	6
Collection Contents	7
Series I: Course materials	7
Feminist Theology and Ethics, 1985-2007	7
History of Christian Theological Ethics	8
Medical Ethics	9
Moral and Spiritual Life	10
The Relation Between Christian Morality and Spiritual Life	11
Roman Catholic Ethics Course	11
Sexual Ethics Course	14
Sexual Harassment Research and Work	16
Other Courses	
Series II: Committee / project materials	18
Series III: Writings	20
Series IV: Presentations / lectures / talks	29
Commencement addresses at YDS	29
Commencement addresses not at YDS	29
Homilies	29
Forgiveness Series	30
HIV/AIDS	31
Justice	33
Mercy Under the Cross	33
Church and Ethics	
Sexual Ethics	
Women and the Church	
Higher Education	
Compassionate Respect	
Diversity and Community	
Miscellaneous	
Series V: Resource / subject files	
A-Z sequence	
Theologians	
Miscellaneous	
Forgiveness	
Stem Cell Research	
Philosophy	
On Gene Outka	
Series VI: Biographical documentation	44
CVs and resumes	
Career documentation	
Miscellaneous correspondence	
Vatican affairs	
Articles and Interviews	45

### Margaret A. Farley papers RG 29

Related to assorted publications	45
Related to Just Love	45
Selected Search Terms	47

### **Collection Overview**

**REPOSITORY:** Yale Divinity Library

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 432-5301

divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

**CALL NUMBER: RG 29** 

CREATOR: Farley, Margaret A., 1935-

TITLE: Margaret A. Farley papers

**DATES:** 1958-2019

**BULK DATES: 1970-2008** 

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 23 linear feet (56 boxes)

LANGUAGE: Materials are in English.

SUMMARY: The Margaret Farley Papers include materials relating to Farley's career as a

Christian Ethics professor and her research, writings, and course materials relating to subject fields such as sexual ethics, history of Christian ethics,

medical ethics, and more.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: <a href="https://">https://</a>

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.029

## **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use on site, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.029">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.029</a>.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

f. folder

## Administrative Information

## **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

Gift of Margaret Farley, 2018.

## **Conditions Governing Access**

The materials are open for research.

### **Preferred Citation**

Margaret Farley papers (RG 29), Special Collections, Yale Divinity School Library.

## Biographical / Historical

Margaret Farley, born on April 15, 1935, is a renowned authority in the areas of the history of ethics, feminist ethics, phenomenology and ethics, medical ethics, sexual ethics, ethics and spirituality, and responses to the AIDS pandemic in Africa. She is Gilbert L. Stark Professor Emerita of Christian Ethics at Yale Divinity School, where she taught from 1971 until 2007. She earned her B.A. and M.A. degrees from the University of Detroit before coming to Yale, where she received the M.Phil degree in 1970 and her Ph.D. in 1973. Farley is a member of the Catholic Sisters of Mercy and a previous president of the Catholic Theological Society of America. She was one of the first Catholic faculty members at Yale Divinity School and the first woman to receive tenure. Her accolades include receiving the John Courtney Murray Award from the Catholic Theological Society of America in 1992, serving as president of the Society of Christian Ethics, the University of Louisville Grawemeyer Award in Religion in 2008, and honorary doctorates from numerous colleges and universities. A Festschrift in honor of Farley A Just and True Love: Feminism at the Frontiers of Theological Ethics, edited by Maura A. Ryan and Brian F. Linnane was published in 2007. Though Farley retired in 2007, her research continues.

Farley's most recent books include *Compassionate Respect: A Feminist Approach to Medical Ethics. Madeleva Lecture.* (Paulist Press, 2002), *Just Love: A Framework for Christian Sexual Ethics* (Continuum 2006), and *Changing the Questions: Explorations in Christian Ethics* (Orbis, 2015). Her work *Just Love* was denounced by the Vatican's doctrinal office in 2012. Documentation related to this controversy is included in her papers. In addition to her extensive publishing of articles and books, Farley has served on the editorial boards of journals and served as Co-director of the Yale Interdisciplinary Bioethics Center 1998-2007, Director of Yale Divinity School Women's Initiative on Gender, Faith, and Responses to HIV/AIDS in Africa from 2001-2007, and Co-Director of the All Africa Conference: Sister to Sister (Roman Catholic Women and Responses to HIV/AIDS in Africa), 2001- 2016. She has served on numerous ethics committees, including for Yale-New Haven Hospital, the American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists, and the American Society for Reproductive Medicine. For a full listing of Farley's publications, awards, and activities, see the CVs in Series VI, Biographical Documentation.

## **Scope and Contents**

The Margaret Farley papers include materials related to courses she taught, committee work on stem cell research, in-vitro fertilization, sex-selection and other topics, writings, presentations, subject files, and biographical documentation. There is correspondence interspersed among the different series; letters related to publications, events, projects, etc. are included with the other available documentation. The organization of this collection benefitted greatly from the work of Prof. Farley's assistant Jamie Manson over the past several years.

The Course Materials of Series I include materials on Feminist Theological Ethics, History of Christian Theological Ethics, Sexual Ethics, Environmental Ethics, Medical Ethics, among others. Series II documents Farley's involvement in various committees and projects. The Writings of Series III, arranged in chronological order, provide an overview of her interests and areas of expertise. The Presentations/ Lecture/Talks of Series IV are arranged by title. Resources accumulated by Farley in the course of her research, writing, and teaching are available in Series V, divided into three categories: an alphabetical sequence of topical files arranged by Farley, an alphabetical file containing resources on specific theologians, and a miscellaneous category that contains materials received with the collection that Farley had not arranged in a specific order.

Topics documented by this collections are wide-ranging, from the Georgetown University homosexual group controversy to pornography, hookup culture, views on homosexual clergy and many aspects of

sexual and medical ethics. The research materials include opinions from various points of view, and serve as a general inventory of conversations covering controversial topics over the course of several decades.

## Arrangement

The collection is arranged in six series:

Series I: Course Materials

Series II: Committee Project Materials

Series III: Writings

Series IV: Presentations/Lectures/Talks

Series V: Resource/Subject Files

Series VI: Biographical Documentation

## **Collection Contents**

## Series I: Course materials

	Feminist Theology and Ethics	1985-2007
b. 1, f. 1	Syllabi	1985-2007
b. 1, f. 2	Course Bibliographies	
b. 1, f. 3	Course Packet	1988
b. 1, f. 4	Course Packet	2007
b. 1, f. 5	Session 1: Introductory Materials	
	Preparatory notes for the course and handwritten notes and outlines for th first session.	e
b. 1, f. 6	Session 1: Introductory Readings	
	Articles used as preparation for the course and used as introductory material in the first session.	
b. 1, f. 7	Session 2: Biblical Sources and Hermeneutics	
	Includes readings on women and biblical interpretation, and feminist readings of historical texts including biblical material.	
b. 2, f. 1	Session 3: Traditions and Experience	
	This session explores images of God, theory of 'images', and the relationshi between each and human experience as a source for feminist theology and ethics.	p
b. 2, f. 2	Session 4: Religious Pluralism Materials	
b. 2, f. 3	Session 4: Religious Pluralism Readings	
b. 2, f. 4	Session 5: Naming the Sacred	
b. 2, f. 5	Session 6: Christianity and Particularity	
b. 2, f. 6	Session 7: Naming Ourselves	
b. 2, f. 7	Session 8: The Church and Communities of Faith	
b. 2, f. 8	Session 9: Justice and Care	
b. 2, f. 9	Session 9: Reproductive Ethics	
b. 3, f. 1	Session 10: Violence	
b. 3, f. 2	Session 11: Theology, Ecology, and Ethics	
b. 3, f. 3	Session 11: Theology, Ecology, and Ethics	
b. 3, f. 4	Session 12: Spirituality and Justice and Course Conclusion	
b. 3, f. 5	Notes on Readings	

### Feminist Theology and Ethics (continued)

b. 3, f. 6	Additional Readings	
b. 3, f. 7	Articles from the Journal of Feminist Studies in Religion; minority voices	
b. 3, f. 8	Truth and objectivity	
b. 3, f. 9	Common morality	
b. 3, f. 10	Ethical issues in the women's movement	
b. 3, f. 11	French feminist theory	
b. 3, f. 12	Pastoral documents on women; Toronto feminist theology	
b. 3, f. 13b. 3, f. 14b. 3, f. 15	Ethical issues in the women's movement	
b. 3, f. 16	Guidelines for inclusive language	
b. 3, f. 17	YDS women; agenda for women in the church	
b. 3, f. 18	Agenda for women in the church	
b. 3, f. 19	Feminist theology retreat	
b. 3, f. 20	Course packet	
b. 3, f. 21	Syllabi	1988-2007
His	cory of Christian Theological Ethics	
b. 4, f. 1	Preliminaries	1989-2005
b. 4, f. 1 b. 4, f. 2	Course Preparation	1989-2005
		1989-2005
	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material. Bibliographies	1989-2005
b. 4, f. 2	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.	1989-2005
b. 4, f. 2	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and	1989-2005
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.	
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and	
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3 b. 4, f. 4	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and Calvin	2001–2005
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3 b. 4, f. 4	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and Calvin  Syllabi	2001–2005
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3 b. 4, f. 4 b. 4, f. 5 b. 4, f. 6	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and Calvin  Syllabi Introductory Session Notes	2001–2005
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3 b. 4, f. 4 b. 4, f. 5 b. 4, f. 6 b. 4, f. 7	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and Calvin  Syllabi Introductory Session Notes  St. Augustine - Background	2001–2005
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3 b. 4, f. 4 b. 4, f. 5 b. 4, f. 6 b. 4, f. 7 b. 4, f. 8	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and Calvin  Syllabi Introductory Session Notes St. Augustine - Background St. Augustine - Lecture Notes	2001–2005
b. 4, f. 2 b. 4, f. 3 b. 4, f. 4 b. 4, f. 5 b. 4, f. 6 b. 4, f. 7 b. 4, f. 8 b. 4, f. 9	Course Preparation Includes book reserve lists and course reading material.  Bibliographies Includes timelines for the lives of and general bibliography for St. Augustine, Thomas Aquinas, Martin Luther, and John Calvin including both primary and secondary sources.  Session Outlines Outlines for Sessions 8,9,10,11,12,14,17 on Augustine, Aquinas, Luther, and Calvin  Syllabi Introductory Session Notes  St. Augustine - Background  St. Augustine - Lecture Notes  St. Augustine - Lecture Notes	2001–2005

### History of Christian Theological Ethics (continued)

b. 5, f. 3	St. Augustine to Thomas Aquinas - Transition Lecture Notes	
b. 5, f. 4b. 5, f. 5b. 5, f. 6	Thomas Aquinas - Background	
b. 6, f. 1	Thomas Aquinas and Human Action Notes	
b. 6, f. 2	Thomas Aquinas - Lecture Notes	
b. 6, f. 3	Thomas Aquinas - Lecture Notes	
b. 6, f. 4	Martin Luther - Lecture Notes	
b. 6, f. 5	Martin Luther - Lecture Notes	
b. 6, f. 6	Martin Luther - Lecture Notes	
b. 7, f. 1	Martin Luther - Readings	
b. 7, f. 2	Martin Luther - Readings	
b. 7, f. 3	John Calvin - Lecture Notes	
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>4</b>	John Calvin - Back-Up Lecture Notes	
b. 7, f. 5b. 7, f. 6	John Calvin - Ethics of Calvinism Notes and Readings	
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>7</b>	Radical Reformation Notes	
b. 7, f. 8	Final Session Notes Includes course wrap-up notes, information on final papers and the final exam, and final exam materials.	
b. 7, f. 9	Course packet	
b. 7, f. 10	Course packet	
b. 7, f. 11	Course packet	
b. 7, f. 12b. 7, f. 13	Miscellaneous materials	
b. <b>7</b> , f. <b>14</b>	Wegner, The Illusions of the Conscious Will	
b. 7, f. 15	Course descriptions and syllabi	
Med	dical Ethics	
b. <b>8</b> , f. <b>1</b>	Course Syllabi and Bibliographies	
b. 8, f. 2	Course Notes	1982-2002
b. 8, f. 3	Course Notes	2003
b. 8, f. 4	Course Notes	2005
b. 8, f. 5	Course Notes	
b. 8, f. 6b. 8, f. 7	Course Materials	

### Medical Ethics (continued)

b. 9, f. 2  Opinions on Death and Dying  b. 26, f. 1  Course descriptions and syllabi  Moral and Spiritual Life  b. 10, f. 1  Syllabi Syllabi included for the following semesters: Fall 1974, Fall 1982, Spring 1986, Fall 1988, Fall 1995, Fall 2000, Fall 2002, and Fall 2005.  b. 10, f. 2  Course Overview Notes  b. 10, f. 3  Course Bibliographies A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course. Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4  Course Reading Materials Articles in this file are in order of publication date.
Moral and Spiritual Life  b. 10, f. 1  Syllabi Syllabi included for the following semesters: Fall 1974, Fall 1982, Spring 1986, Fall 1988, Fall 1995, Fall 2000, Fall 2002, and Fall 2005.  b. 10, f. 2  Course Overview Notes  b. 10, f. 3  Course Bibliographies A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course. Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4  Course Reading Materials
b. 10, f. 1  Syllabi Syllabi included for the following semesters: Fall 1974, Fall 1982, Spring 1986, Fall 1988, Fall 1995, Fall 2000, Fall 2002, and Fall 2005.  b. 10, f. 2  Course Overview Notes  b. 10, f. 3  Course Bibliographies A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course. Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4  Course Reading Materials
Syllabi included for the following semesters: Fall 1974, Fall 1982, Spring 1986, Fall 1988, Fall 1995, Fall 2000, Fall 2002, and Fall 2005.  b. 10, f. 2 Course Overview Notes  b. 10, f. 3 Course Bibliographies  A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course. Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4 Course Reading Materials
b. 10, f. 2  Course Overview Notes  b. 10, f. 3  Course Bibliographies  A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course.  Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4  Course Reading Materials
b. 10, f. 3  Course Bibliographies  A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course. Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4  Course Reading Materials
A collection of reading lists and book selections selected for the course.  Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4  Course Reading Materials
Bibliographies vary topically, but some of them pulled from other courses such as a Yale Divinity Spring 1974 course on Prayer: Religious Practice and Religious Experience and a Harvard Divinity School Ethics Colloquium on Normative Theory.  b. 10, f. 4 Course Reading Materials
Articles in this file are in order of publication date.
b. 10, f. 5 Course Reading Materials
Articles in this file are undated, and therefore in no particular order.
b. 10, f. 6 Course Reading Materials on Women and Feminism
b. 10, f. 7 Session 1: Course Introduction
b. 10, f. 8 Session 2: Meanings of Spirituality in Human History
b. 10, f. 9 Session 3: Asceticism
This file includes handwritten notes, articles, etc.
b. 10, f. 10 Session 4: Notes on Virtue and Moral Development
This file includes outlines, annotations, and notes written by Margaret Farley in preparation for this session.
b. 11, f. 1 Session 4: Readings on Virtue and Moral Development
This file includes articles and readings used in preparation for and assigned for this session.
b. 11, f. 2 Session 5: Mysticism
This file includes both articles and notes pertaining to only the first half of this session, the portion on Mysticism. Some outlines are labeled Session 4, but its placement in the session 5 folder and content allow it to remain.
b. 11, f. 3 Session 5: Notes on Moral and Spiritual Call, Scripture, Prayer
This file includes notes and handouts pertaining to the second half of this session, the portion on moral and spiritual call, scripture, and prayer.

### Moral and Spiritual Life (continued)

b. <b>11</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Session 5: Readings on Moral and Spiritual Call, Scripture, Prayer
	This file includes articles and reading material relevant for the second half of this session, the portion on moral and spiritual call, scripture, and prayer.
b. 11, f. 5	Session 6: Dorothy Day Example
b. 11, f. 6	Session 7: Community
b. 11, f. 7	Session 8: Hope
b. 11, f. 8	Session 9: Faith and Justice
	Some outlines say Session 8, but before 2005 all this content was part of session 9, therefore materials notated this way remain in the session 9 file with other related content.
b. 11, f. 9	Session 10: Decision and Discernment
b. 11, f. 10	Session 11: Cross and Suffering
b. 11, f. 11	Session 12: Contemplation in Action
	The Relation Between Christian Morality and Spiritual Life
b. 26, f. 2	Course descriptions and syllabi
b. 26, f. 3b. 26, f. 4	Course packets
b. 26, f. 5	Notes, readings
Roi	man Catholic Ethics Course
b. 18, f. 1b. 18, f. 2	Material from previous RCE courses
b. 18, f. 3	Syllabi, book reserve lists, course evaluations
b. 18, f. 3 b. 18, f. 4	Syllabi, book reserve lists, course evaluations  Materials on Vatican II
b. 18, f. 4	Materials on Vatican II
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5	Materials on Vatican II Church authority
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f.	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f. 8b. 18, f. 9 b. 18, f. 10b. 18, f.	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching  Development of doctrine
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f. 8b. 18, f. 9 b. 18, f. 10b. 18, f. 11	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching  Development of doctrine  Contemporary Roman Catholic ethics
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f. 8b. 18, f. 9 b. 18, f. 10b. 18, f. 11 b. 19, f. 1	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching  Development of doctrine  Contemporary Roman Catholic ethics  Reproductive ethics
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f. 8b. 18, f. 9 b. 18, f. 10b. 18, f. 11 b. 19, f. 1 b. 19, f. 2	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching  Development of doctrine  Contemporary Roman Catholic ethics  Reproductive ethics  Reproductive ethics
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f. 8b. 18, f. 9 b. 18, f. 10b. 18, f. 11 b. 19, f. 1 b. 19, f. 2 b. 19, f. 3	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching  Development of doctrine  Contemporary Roman Catholic ethics  Reproductive ethics  Reproductive ethics  Sexual ethics
b. 18, f. 4 b. 18, f. 5 b. 18, f. 6 b. 18, f. 7b. 18, f. 8b. 18, f. 9 b. 18, f. 10b. 18, f. 11 b. 19, f. 1 b. 19, f. 2 b. 19, f. 3 b. 19, f. 4	Materials on Vatican II  Church authority  Ecclesiology/church teaching  Development of doctrine  Contemporary Roman Catholic ethics  Reproductive ethics  Reproductive ethics  Sexual ethics  Sexual ethics

### Roman Catholic Ethics Course (continued)

b. 19, f. 7	Death and dying
b. 19, f. 8	Social ethics
b. 19, f. 9	Baptism, ecumenism
b. 19, f. 10	Developing issues in social ethics
b. 19, f. 11	Roman Catholic ecclesiology in ecumenical perspective
b. 19, f. 12	Roman Catholic ecclesiology in ecumenical perspective
b. 20, f. 1	Roman Catholic tradition of social ethics; current issues in ecclesiology
b. 20, f. 2	Development of Roman Catholic doctrine
b. 20, f. 3	Roman Catholic polity
b. 20, f. 4	Vatican II
b. 20, f. 5	Liberation theology
b. 20, f. 6	Liberation theology; global ethics
b. 20, f. 7	World church ethics
b. 20, f. 8	Revised directives
b. 20, f. 9	Revised directives
b. 20, f. 10	Catholic intellectuals and lay leadership
b. 20, f. 11	Sisters of mercy
b. 21, f. 1	Sacred heart workshop
b. 21, f. 2	Women and the diaconate
b. 21, f. 3	Methodology and ethics
b. 21, f. 4	Methodology and ethics
b. 21, f. 5	John Paul II
b. 21, f. 6	Economic justice for all
b. 21, f. 7	Laity, "relative weight" of church teachings
b. 21, f. 8	Women and the diaconate
b. 21, f. 9	Women and the diaconate
b. 21, f. 10	Women's theological center
b. <b>22</b> , f. 1	Women in the church
b. 22, f. 2	Curran festschrift
b. 22, f. 3	Readings on dissent

### Roman Catholic Ethics Course (continued)

b. 22, f. 4	Authority and infallibility
b. 22, f. 5	Authority and infallibility
b. 22, f. 6	Magisterium
b. 22, f. 7	Veritatis splendor
b. 22, f. 8	Veritatis splendor
b. 22, f. 9	Veritatis splendor
b. 22, f. 10	Veritatis splendor
b. 23, f. 1	Economics - pastoral
b. 23, f. 2	Economics - pastoral
b. 23, f. 3	Faith vs. reason; ad tuendam fidem
b. 23, f. 4	Ad tuendam fidem
b. 23, f. 5	Economics - pastoral
b. 23, f. 6	Church documents
b. 23, f. 7	Intercommunion
b. 23, f. 8	Intercommunion
b. 23, f. 9	Ordination
b. 23, f. 10	Women in the church
b. <b>24</b> , f. <b>1</b>	Women in the church
b. 24, f. 2	Eucharist
b. 24, f. 3	Ecumenism
b. 24, f. 4	Ecumenism
b. <b>24,</b> f. <b>5</b>	Eucharist
b. <b>24</b> , f. 6	Class preliminary materials
b. 24, f. 7	Class preliminary materials
b. 24, f. 8	Social ethics
b. 25, f. 1	Course packets
b. 25, f. 2	Course packets
b. 25, f. 3	Course packets
b. 25, f. 4	Course packets
b. 25, f. 5	Related courses

### Roman Catholic Ethics Course (continued)

b. 25, f. 6	Course descriptions	
	Sexual Ethics Course	
b. 12, f. 1	Syllabi and Reading List	1994-2006
	Includes article published in the Yale Bulletin about the course entitled, "Project Boosts Interdisciplinary Debate about Bioethical Issues"	
b. 12, f. 2	Session 1: Introductory	
b. 12, f. 3	Session 2: History	
b. 12, f. 4	Session 3: Theories of Embodiment	
b. 12, f. 5	Session 3: Eroticism, Desire, and Love	2002
b. 12, f. 6	Session 4: Dialogue with Sacred texts	
b. 12, f. 7	Session 5: Dialogue with traditions	
b. 12, f. 8	Session 6: Dialogue with Science	
b. 12, f. 9	Session 7: Patterns of Relationships	
b. 12, f. 10b. 12, f. 11b. 12, f. 12	Session 8: Gay and Lesbian Issues	
b. 13, f. 1b. 13, f. 2	Session 9: Family, marriage, adultery, divorce	
b. 13, f. 3	Session 10: Potential for Harm and Violence	
b. 13, f. 4	Sessions 11 and 12: Constructing a Sexual Ethic	
b. 13, f. 5	Discussion Questions and Case Studies	
b. 13, f. 6	Course Bibliographies	
b. 13, f. 7	Research Bibliographies	
	On sexual violence, sexual harassment, pornography, abortion, homosexuality and lesbianism, and general sexual ethics both generally and in relation to the church and religion	
b. 13, f. 8	Sexual Ethics Workshop Seminar Notes	1986
	This file includes mainly handwritten notes	
b. <b>14</b> , f. <b>1</b>	Research on Gender Difference and Roles	
	Articles include writings on gender difference in behavior, lesbianism, and feminist perspectives	
b. 14, f. 2	Research on Pornography and Sex Work	
	Includes a Spring 1994 pornography specific sexual ethics syllabus offered at an unknown institution, and likely taught by someone other than Margaret Farley. Readings predominantly feature female and feminist point of views on the sex industry, including prostitution and pornography. Newspaper and magazine clippings are international, including perspectives from Japan and Thailand. Book lists specific to these subjects are also in this file. Correspondence in regard to these subjects are included.	

### Sexual Ethics Course (continued)

b. 14, f. 3	Research on Marriage & Hookup Culture Includes an email including a July/August 2008 newsletter published online by The Center for Lesbian and Gay Studies in Religion and Ministry (CLGS) out of Pacific School and Religion in Berkley, CA.	
b. 14, f. 4	Research on Adolescent Sexuality	
b. <b>14</b> , f. <b>5</b>	Research on Celibacy Historical information, modern articles, and personal notes by Margaret Farley included	
b. 14, f. 6	Research on Domestic and Sexual Violence  Materials include resource guides for domestic and sexual violence, book lists on domestic violence, and articles and notes about both domestic and sexual violence. Be aware that the content in this file addresses incest, sexual abuse, rape as a weapon of war, rape in the form of "military comfort women," and female circumcision (also known as Female Genital Mutilation, FGM).	
b. 14, f. 7	Research on Sexuality and Judaism	
b. 14, f. 8	Research on Homosexuality This file includes bibliographies, case studies, and discussion questions.	
b. 14, f. 9	Research on Homosexuality and Christianity	1970-1979
b. 14, f. 10	Research on Homosexuality and Christianity	1980-1999
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>1</b>	Research on Homosexuality and Christianity	[undated]
b. 14, f. 2	Research on Social Views of Homosexuality Writings concerning social, philosophical, and non-scientific academic opinions on homosexuality and lesbianism. Religion and spirituality are relevant topics in many of these articles.	
b. 15, f. 3	Research on Homosexuality and the Clergy  Articles concerning ordination of homosexual persons with many personal testimonials and church responses and opinions.	
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Research Case: John McNeill In the 1970's, a Catholic bishop named John McNeill came out as gay. His story, and his position within the church, sparked debate and conflict that resulted in Vatican involvement and international outcry. Newspapers and articles written about and by John McNeill concerning his position in the church and the position of the church regarding McNeill are included.	[1970's-1980's]
b. <b>15</b> , f. <b>5</b>	Research on Homosexuality and Politics  Articles and newspaper clippings concerning political matters and homosexuality including on civil rights, marriage, and military involvement.	
b. 15, f. 6	Research on Science and Homosexuality	

### Sexual Ethics Course (continued)

b. <b>15</b> , f. 7	Research Case: Georgetown Ban on Homosexual Groups  Articles and opinions related to the Gay Rights Coalition student group vs. Georgetown University lawsuit. In the early 1980's, Georgetown University in conjunction with the Roman Catholic Church banned two student groups related to homosexuality. Following the event, the issue resulted in 8 years of lawsuits and made national news. In 1987, the groups were granted equal treatment but not official recognition by the university allowing their use of facilities and granted financing like other student groups. A letter from alumni to Georgetown from April of 1988 is the last article included in this file.	1983 October 26-1988 April 30
b. 15, f. 8	Research on AIDS and Homosexuality	
b. 15, f. 9b. 15, f. 10b. 15, f. 11b. 15, f. 12	Course packets	
b. 15, f. 13	Miscellaneous materials	
b. 15, f. 14	Course descriptions and syllabi	1991–2006
	Sexual Harassment Research and Work	
b. 16, f. 1	Bibliographies and Case Studies on Sexual Harassment	
	Farley did research and work on sexual harassment policy for Yale University and the topic blends into her sexual ethics course.	
b. 16, f. 2	Law and Opinion on Sexual Harassment	
b. 16, f. 3	Definitions and Policy Creation Regarding Sexual Harassment	
b. 16, f. 4	Yale University Sexual Harassment Policies	
b. 16, f. 5	Research on Sexual Harassment in Medicine	
b. 16, f. 6	Research on Sexual Harassment in the Church	
	Other Courses	
b. 26, f. 6	Christian Ethics (1972); Ethics of Commitment	
b. 17, f. 1	Christian Perspective on Human Sexuality Course: Syllabi	Spring 1978-Fall 1979
b. <b>55</b> , f. <b>1-5</b>	Contemporary Protestant and Roman Catholic Ethics	
b. 17, f. 2	Environmental Ethics: Course Information and Materials	Spring 2003
b. 17, f. 3	Environmental Ethics: Course Bibliographies and Readings	
b. 26, f. 7	Ethical Issues in the Women's Movement	
b. 17, f. 4	Ethics and Family Life Course: Syllabi	Spring 1982
b. 17, f. 5	Ethics and Family Life Course: Notes	
b. 17, f. 6	Ethics and Family Life Course: Bibliographies and Readings	
b. 26, f. 8	Ethics and Reproductive Technologies	

### Other Courses (continued)

b. 26, f. 9	Freedom and Action	
b. 15, f. 19	Independent study courses on Mercy, Roman Catholic Dissent	
b. 26, f. 10	Methods and Sources in Christian Ethics; Natural Law and Christian Ethics; Psychology and Ethics of Commitment	
b. 15, f. 15b. 15, f. 16b. 15, f. 17	Natural Law and Christian Ethics	
b. 17, f. 7	Natural Law and Christian Ethics Reading Course This file includes syllabi and a student paper written by Tracy G. Gipson.	1983
b. 15, f. 18	Phenomenology and Ethics	
b. <b>26</b> , f. <b>11</b>	Theological Ethics; Theological Sampler; Truth and Dissent	
b. 17, f. 8	Thomas Aquinas Reading Course This file includes syllabi, reading list, notes, and student papers by James (Jim) Tuite (multiple), Susan J. McCone, J. Patout Burns, S.J., and William Danaher.	Fall 1995-Spring 1996
b. 17, f. 9	Women's Movement Course: Syllabi and Course Materials	Spring 1994
b. 17, f. 10	Women's Movement Course: Course Bibliographies and Readings	
•		
b. 17, f. 11	Women's Movement Course: Sessions 1-3	
·	Women's Movement Course: Sessions 1-3 Women's Movement Course: Session 4 Issues of Sex and Sexuality	
b. 17, f. 11		
b. 17, f. 11 b. 17, f. 12	Women's Movement Course: Session 4 Issues of Sex and Sexuality	
b. 17, f. 11 b. 17, f. 12 b. 17, f. 13	Women's Movement Course: Session 4 Issues of Sex and Sexuality  Women's Movement Course: Session 5 Lesbian Relations	
b. 17, f. 11 b. 17, f. 12 b. 17, f. 13 b. 17, f. 14	Women's Movement Course: Session 4 Issues of Sex and Sexuality  Women's Movement Course: Session 5 Lesbian Relations  Women's Movement Course: Sessions 6 & 7 Feminist Ethics  Yale Bioethics Project  Includes article published in the Yale Bulletin about the course entitled, "Project Boosts Interdisciplinary Debate about Bioethical Issues" (2000); Outline and notes regarding the Yale Bioethics Project (2003); Materials from 2005 project "Ethics, Bioethics and Medical Ethics;" and related course	

## Series II: Committee / project materials

b. 27, f. 1	ACOG Ethical Committee: Ethical Dimensions of Informed Consent Opinion American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) Committee on Ethics Opinion Publication Number 108. Several drafts from October 1991 (originally 'Feminist Dimensions of Informed Consent' and final publication, 'Ethical Dimensions of Informed Consent'.	1991 October 14–1992 May
b. 27, f. 2	National Bioethics Advisory Commission (NBAC) on Stem Cell Research Includes agenda and correspondence in regards to the 30th NBAC meeting. Also in this file are draft copies and the final version of the NBAC Ethical Issues In Human Stem Cell Research Religious Perspectives Volume III (Rockland, MD: June 2000). Other testimonies and articles included, as well as notes by Margaret Farley in reference to her testimonial contribution. Although the materials in this file range from early 1999 to June 2000, the National Bioethics Advisory Commission held a meeting on May 7, 1999 and several of the talks presented on this day are included. Later materials in this file are in regard to some of the subjects addressed at this meeting, and used to draft the June 2000 NBAC journal publication.	1999 April 29– 2000 June
b. 27, f. 3	ACOG Ethical Committee: Pre-embryo Research  American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) Committee on Ethics Opinion Publication Number 138 (04/1994), "Pre-embryo Research: History, Scientific Background, and Ethical Considerations," authored by Margaret Farley on behalf of the committee. Other materials include correspondence regarding the committee meeting and subject matter, as well as numerous articles and published opinions. The materials also include articles and papers written about the subject after the April 1994 committee opinion was published.	1991 November- 1997 October
b 27 f 4b 27 f 5	ACOC and ACDM Ethical Committees Ethica of Care Calcution	
D. 27, 1. 4D. 27, 1. 3	ACOG and ASRM Ethical Committees: Ethics of Sex Selection  American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) Committee on  Ethics Opinion Publication Number 177 (11/1996), "Sex Selection." Other materials include articles, opinions, newspaper selection, and correspondence relevant to the topic.	1993–1996 November
	American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) Committee on Ethics Opinion Publication Number 177 (11/1996), "Sex Selection." Other materials include articles, opinions, newspaper selection, and correspondence relevant to	
b. 27, f. 6b. 27, f. 7	American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) Committee on Ethics Opinion Publication Number 177 (11/1996), "Sex Selection." Other materials include articles, opinions, newspaper selection, and correspondence relevant to the topic.  ACOG Ethical Committee: Maternal-Fetal Conflict  ACOG Committee on Ethics opinion Number 55 (10/1987), "Patient Choice: Maternal-Fetal Conflict," and draft of opinion entitled, "Counseling and Consent for Testing: Physicians' Responsibilities." Variety materials including articles,	November  1987 October- 1991 September
b. 27, f. 6b. 27, f. 7 b. 28, f. 1b. 28, f. 2	American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG) Committee on Ethics Opinion Publication Number 177 (11/1996), "Sex Selection." Other materials include articles, opinions, newspaper selection, and correspondence relevant to the topic.  ACOG Ethical Committee: Maternal-Fetal Conflict  ACOG Committee on Ethics opinion Number 55 (10/1987), "Patient Choice: Maternal-Fetal Conflict," and draft of opinion entitled, "Counseling and Consent for Testing: Physicians' Responsibilities." Variety materials including articles, opinions, and correspondence.  ASRM Ethical Committee: In-Vitro Fertilization  Research materials, current event articles, and book reviews spanning a decade concerning the subjects of in-vitro fertilization, sperm donation, multiple fetuses,	November  1987 October- 1991 September 5  1988-1997

b. 28, f. 6	National Bioethics Advisory Commission	2005 July
	This file includes papers given and research in reference to this meeting of the National Bioethics Advisory Commission regarding the theme of Stem Cell Research and Therapy: A Judeo-Biblical Perspective. These papers include: The Ethics of the Eighth Day: Jewish Bioethics and Genetic Medicine by Laurie Zoloth, Stem Cell Research by Rabbi Elliot N. Dorff, Remarks on Human Embryonic Stem Cell Research by Ronald Cole-Turner, An Eastern Orthodox View of Embryonic Stem Cell Research by Rev. Demetrius Demopoulos, and Remarks on Human Embryonic Stem-Cell Research by Gilbert Meilaender.	
b. 28, f. 7	ACDM CL. C. U.D	
D. 20, 1. 7	ASRM- Stem Cell Research	[1999-2001]
5.20, 1.7	This committee opinion addresses embryonic stem cells for stem cell research and the ethics of donating embryonic stem cells. An undated draft of this opinion is included, alongside correspondence and other research materials.	[1999-2001]

## Series III: Writings

b. 29, f. 1	Undergraduate research	1958
b. 29, f. 2	Context for Renunciation: A Study of the Hindu Tradition of Sannyasa, Its Relevant Past and Future Research materials and bound draft included.	1968 May 1
b. 29, f. 3	Book Review- Bioethics Includes multiple book reviews done by Farley regarding the subject of Bioethics.	1972–2006
b. 29, f. 4	Dissertation – A Study in the Ethics of Commitment Within the Context of Theories of Human Love and Temporality	1973
b. 29, f. 5	Christian Ethics and Linguistic Analysis	1974 January 18– 1974 January 20
b. 29, f. 6	Welfare Rights and American Traditions Prepared for League of Women Voters: Perspectives on Poverty.	1974
b. 29, f. 7	Liberation, Abortion and Responsibility Published in Reflections.	1974
b. 29, f. 8	A Response to Mr. Duff	1975
b. 29, f. 9	The Dialogue Continues	1975
b. 29, f. 10	Proceedings of the Thirtieth Annual Convention Published in The Catholic Theological Society of America, edited by Luke Salm, F.S.C.	1975 June 9– 1975 June 12
b. 29, f. 11	Commitment in a Changing World  Co-published with Doris Gottemoeller in Volume 34 in Review for Religious.	1975
b. 29, f. 12	Commitment For The '80's	1975
b. 29, f. 13	Testimony: Right to Health Care Published in Network Quarterly, Volume III, Number 4.	1975
b. 29, f. 14	New Patterns of Relationship: Beginnings of a Moral Revolution Published in Theological Studies.	1975
b. 29, f. 15	Moral Imperatives for the Ordination of Women	1975
b. 29, f. 16	Sources of Sexual Inequality in the History of Christian Thought Published in The Journal of Religion, Volume 56.	1976
b. 29, f. 17	Ministry: Homeless and Ordained Published version of a sermon at the Ordination of Marie M. Fortune	1976
b. 29, f. 18	Vatican makes relative symbols absolute Published in National Catholic Reporter.	1977 April 1
b. 29, f. 19	The New Catholic Encyclopedia - 'Sexism' Request, Guidelines, and Copy of Farley's contribution to the volume 'Sexism'.	1977 November 15

b. 29, f. 20	Justice; Integrity and Law; What Needs Must be Ministered to Today?	1977
b. 29, f. 21	Discrimination or Equality? The Old Order or The New? This is chapter 46 in a volume, under a section called, 'Commentaries.'	1977-1978
b. 29, f. 22	The Church as Christ Living in the World: What Needs Must Be Ministered to Today?  A chapter in a volume entitled, "Ministering in a Servant Church," edited by Francis A. Eigo and Silvio E. Fittipaldi.	1977–1978
b. 29, f. 23	Fragments for an Ethic of Commitment in Thomas Aquinas Published in The Journal of Religion, Volume 58.	1978
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>24</b>	Sexual Ethics; draft review of 'Protestant and Roman Catholic Ethics' by James M. Gustafson Published as an entry in the Encyclopedia of Bioethics edited by Warren T. Reich, Volume 4.	1978
b. 29, f. 25	Beyond the Formal Principle: A Reply to Ramsey and Saliers; draft review of 'The Future Partnership' by Letty M. Russell	1979
b. 29, f. 26	Book Review of 'Protestant and Roman Catholic Ethics: Prospects for Rapprochement' by James M. Gustafson Book review published in Theology Today, Volume XXXVI, Number 2.	1979 July
b. 29, f. 27	Book Review of 'The Future of Partnership' by Letty M. Russell	1979
b. 29, f. 28	Methodology and Ethics; Testing the Vision Published in volume 9, number 1 of NETWORK: A Catholic Social Justice Lobby, as part of the 96th congress. Co-written by Francine Cardmam.	1980-1981
b. 29, f. 29	Book Review of, 'The Theory of Morality,' by Alan Donagan Published in Religious Studies Review, volume 7, number 3.	1981 July
b. 29, f. 30	Nothing is Impossible with God Published in Reflections.	1982 April
b. 29, f. 31	Weep for Yourselves and for Your Children Published in Criterion.	1982
b. 29, f. 32	Power and Powerlessness: A Case in Point Published as part of a collection of essays entitled, "Panel: Women and Power in the Church."	1982–1983
b. 29, f. 33	An Ethic for Same-Sex Relations Published as part of a collection entitled, " A Challenge to Love."	1982-1983
b. 29, f. 34	Obligating Features of Personhood; Feminist Ethics in the Christian Ethics Curriculum Article published in Horizons: The Journal of the College of Theology Society, published at Villanova University, as part of the Fall 1984 issue. Correspondence and two drafts included.	1982–1985

b. 29, f. 35	The Church and The Family: An Ethical Task Published in Horizons, volume 10, number 1.	1983
b. 29, f. 35A	An Ethic for Same-Sex Relations From <i>A Challenge to Love: Gay and Lesbian Catholics in the Church</i> edited by Robert Nugent (NY: Crossroad Press, 1983)	1983
b. 29, f. 36	Canonical Regulation of Women's Religious Communities; When is Termination of Pregnancy During the Third Trimester Morally Justifiable? Includes copies of a draft, two final copies, a copyright request, and feedback regarding the paper. Co-written by F.A. Chervenak, L. Walters, J.C. Hobbins, and M.J. Mahoney.	1983 December 12–1986 April 25
b. 29, f. 37	Can Faith Survive Injustice? A Question for Women in the Church Two drafts included, one is annotated.	1984
b. 29, f. 38	Creative Teaching: Feminist Ethics in The Christian Ethics Curriculum Published in Horizons, volume 11, number 2.	1984
b. 29, f. 39	Feminist Theology and Bioethics Published as chapter 19 in an edited volume.	1984-1986
b. 29, f. 40	Feminist Consciousness and the Interpretation of Scripture Published as chapter 3 in an edited volume, "Feminist Interpretation of the Bible."	1984-1986
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>41</b>	Feminist Ethics Published as an entry contribution to The Westminster Dictionary of Christian Ethics, edited by James F. Childress and John MacQuarrie.	1986
b. 29, f. 42	From Moral Insight to Moral Choice: The Problem of Conflicting Obligations	1986-1987
b. 29, f. 43	Moral Discourse in the Public Arena Published in a volume entitled, "Vatican Authority and American Catholic Dissent: The Curran Case and Its Consequences," edited by William W. May.	1987
b. 29, f. 44	Moral Discussions in the Public Arena  This is an article published for Crossroads in a volume on Authority and Dissent in 1987 originally. Research materials and copy included.	1987
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>45</b>	Author's Response: Reviews of Personal Commitments; survey of recent titles in Christian ethics  Published in Horizons, volume 15, number 1. This is a response to four reviews given in this edition of Farley's work entitled, "Personal Commitments: Beginning, Keeping, Changing."	1988
b. 29, f. 46	The Grace of Self-Doubt  This is an excerpt from the address Farley gave to the 1989 graduates at the 66th commencement of Weston School of Theology on May 27, published in "News from Weston: A National Jesuit Theological Center," volume IX, Number 4.	1989
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>47</b>	Divorce, Remarriage, and Pastoral Practice Chapter 11 in a volume of Essays in Honor of Richard A. McCormick called, "Moral Theology: Challenged for the Future," edited by Charles E. Curran.	1990

b. 29, f. 48	Divorce and Remarriage: A Moral Perspective	1990
	Chapter 6 of a volume entitled, "Divorce and Remarriage: Religious and Psychological Perspectives," edited by William P. Roberts.	
b. 29, f. 49	A New Form of Communion: Feminism and the Chinese Church Published in volume 164, number 6, of AMERICA.	1991 February 16
b. 29, f. 50	Responses to Marty	1991
	A response to Martin Marty's "analysis of the challenges facing this nation on the 200th anniversary of the Bill of Rights." Published in Religious Education number 86.	
b. 29, f. 51	A New Form of Communion: Feminism and the Chinese Church	1991 January 10– 1993
	Includes correspondence, notes, and drafts of the paper. Original folder includes notes written on it.	1773
b. 29, f. 52	Christian Faith and the Experience of Women	1992 February
	Published in Akebono Magazine. Includes correspondence and the brief.	
b. 29, f. 53	Forms of Faith Published in The Living Pulpit, volume 1, number 2.	1992 April-1992 June
b. 29, f. 54	One Thing Only is Necessary	1992
	This is an address presented to the Baltimore Regional Community Chapter on January 24, 1992, published in The MAST Journal, volume 2, number 3.	
b. 29, f. 55	The Concept of Commitment as Applied to Questions of Marriage and Divorce Published in CLSA PROCEEDINGS, volume 54.	1992
b. 29, f. 56	Feminism and Universal Mortality Published as chapter 7 in an unknown volume.	1992–1993
b. 29, f. 57	Forms of Faith	1992 April-1994
	Article published in "The Living Pulpit," and a letter to students concerning a free year-long subscription to the journal. Also includes information regarding the magazine, and an original draft.	May 10
b. 29, f. 58	A Feminist Version of Respect for Persons	1993
	Published in Journal of Feminist Studies in Religion, volume 9, numbers 1-2, A Special Issue in Honor of Beverly Wildung Harrison.	
b. 29, f. 59	Family	1993-1994
	Annotated copy of a contribution to an unknown encyclopedia.	
b. 29, f. 60	Embodiment, Morality, and Medicine Preface and Paperwork Contract and royalty paperwork for, "Embodiment, Morality, and Medicine," coedited by Lisa Cahill. Draft of preface included.	1993-2003
b. 29, f. 61	Dictionary of Feminist Theologies - 'Ethics and Moral Theology,' and 'Relationships'	1994
	Correspondence and notes regarding entries contracted to M. Farley for the Dictionary of Feminist Theologies including 'Ethics and moral theology' and 'Relationships.' Also includes master list of terms and contracted contributors.	

b. 29, f. 62	How Shall We Love in a Postmodern World? Published in The Annual of the Society of Christian Ethics as the Presidential Address.	1994
b. 29, f. 63	Pre-Embryo Research: History, Scientific Background, and Ethical Considerations; Ideology of the Family Published in the ACOG committee opinion from the Committee on Ethics. A copy is also included in the series Committee Materials.	1994 April
b. 29, f. 64	Sexual Ethics Published as an entry in the Encyclopedia of Bioethics edited by Warren T. Reich, Volume 5.	1995
b. 29, f. 65	Issues in Contemporary Christian Ethics: The Choice of Death in a Medical Context Published version of a lecture given at The Santa Clara Lectures, volume 1, number 3.	1995 May 1
b. <b>29</b> , f. 66	North American Bioethics: A Feminist Critique (1/2) Article published in "Meta Medical Ethics," edited by M.A. Grodin. Several drafts included, alongside publishing correspondence. Typed draft included also.	1995
b. 29, f. 67	North American Bioethics: A Feminist Critique (2/2)	
b. 29, f. 68	Ethics and Moral Theologies Contribution to an encyclopedia called, "Ethics and Moral Theologies."	1995–1996
b. <b>29</b> , f. 69	Relationships  Contribution to the Dictionary of Feminist Theologies, edited by Lenny M. Russell and J. Shannon Clarkson.	1996
b. 29, f. 70	The Role of Experience in Moral Discernment This is chapter 8 in an unknown volume.	1996
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>71</b>	Afterword and Retrospective: The Life and Writings of Christopher F. Mooney, S.J. Published as the afterword in Christopher F. Mooney's book entitled, "Theology and Scientific Knowledge: Changing Models of God's Presence in the World."	1996
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>72</b>	Research Cloning and Stem Cell Research Several articles regarding the ethical and religious concerns of cloning and stem cell research.	1997-2014
b. 29, f. 73	Beyond the Formal Principle: A Reply to Ramsey and Saliers Subjects: Liturgy, Symbol, Ethics. Includes a copy of the published paper and research materials.	1998
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>74</b>	Response to James Hanigan and Charles Curran This is a chapter in an unidentified volume regarding Roman Catholicism and same-sex relationships.	1998
b. 29, f. 75	History, Spirituality, and Justice This is a published version of a lecture given at, "The third annual Henri de Lubac Lecture in Historical Theology, delivered at Saint Louis University on February 24, 1997."	1998

b. 29, f. 76	Beware of Social Abuses	1998 October 11
	Published in the Daily News.	
b. <b>29</b> , f. <b>77</b>	AAR Papers	1999 February
	Includes a panel presentation, and a publication release form for and copy of a paper called "Feminist Theology and Ethics: The Contributions of Elizabeth A. Johnson."	25–2006 November 21
b. 29, f. 78	No One Goes Away Hungry from the Table of the Lord: Eucharistic Sharing in Ecumenical Contexts; Charles E. Curran, 'The Catholic Moral Tradition Today,' a Response	1999
	Published as chapter 13 in "Practice What You Preach," edited by J. Keenan and J. [Kotua].	
b. 29, f. 79	Feminist Theology and Ethics: The Contributions of Elizabeth A. Johnson	1999
	Published in, "Things New and Old: Essays on the Theology of Elizabeth A. Johnson," edited by Phyllis Zagano and Terrence W. Tilley.	
b. 29, f. 80	Diversity and Community	1999
b. 29, f. 81	This World and Another; Save the Quad Campaign	2000
	Published version of a sermon preached in St. Luke's Chapel on the Feast of All Saints originally given November 3, 1999.	
b. 29, f. 82	Liberating Eschatology- Westminster/John Knox Press	2000
	Materials and contract regarding a volume edited by Farley entitled, "Liberating Eschatology: Essays in Honor of Letty M. Russell."	
b. 29, f. 83	Presidential Address: The Church in the Public Forum: Scandal or Prophetic Witness?	2000
	Published in CTSA PROCEEDINGS volume 55.	
b. 29, f. 84	Environmental Ethics: "Religious Meanings for Nature and Humanity."	2000-2001
	Contract, author's guidelines, notes, and annotated drafts of a contributed article entitled, 'Religious Meanings for Nature and Humanity,' to the volume, "The Good in Nature and Humanity: Connecting Science, Religion, and Spirituality with the Natural Environment."	
b. 29, f. 85	Review of The Ethics of Gender by Susan Frank Parsons	2000-2002
	Includes article, review, and annotated draft of the review by Farley. Correspondence also included during the publication process of the original publication by Parsons, and edits thereof.	
b. 29, f. 86	Marriage, Divorce, and Personal Commitments	2001
	Published as chapter 21 in, "Celebrating Christian Marriage," edited by Adrian Thatcher.	
b. 29, f. 87	Roman Catholic Views on Research Involving Human Embryonic Stem Cells	2001
	Published as chapter 10 in, "The Human Embryonic Stem Cell Debate: Science, Ethics, and Public Policy," edited by Suzanne Holland, Karen Lbacqz, and Laurie Zoloth.	
b. 29, f. 88	Religious Meanings for Nature and Humanity Published as chapter 7 in, "The Good in Nature and Humanity."	2001–2003

b. 29, f. 89	Ethics, Ecclesiology, and the Grace of Self-Doubt Published as chapter 3 in, "Fundamental Moral Theology."	2001–2003
b. 29, f. 90	Sexism  Published in New Catholic Encyclopedia, second edition, volume 13 (Seq-The) cowritten with L. Harrington.	2002
b. 29, f. 91	Feminism and Hope Published as chapter 2 in, "Full of Hope: Critical Social Perspectives on Theology," edited by Magdala Thompson.	2003
b. 29, f. 92	Compassionate Care: The Fostering Hope Notes, annotated drafts, and final draft included.	2003 November 24–2006
b. 29, f. 93	Partnership in Hope: Gender, Faith, and Responses to HIV/AIDS in Africa Published in Journal of Feminist Studies in Religion, volume 20, number 1. Also includes a second version published elsewhere.	2004
b. 29, f. 94	Partnership in Hope: Gender, Faith, and Response to HIV/AIDS in Africa Annotated draft.	2004
b. 30, f. 1	Stem Cell Research: Religious Considerations Published in the Handbook of Stem Cells, Volume 1	2004
b. 30, f. 2	Roman Catholic Perspectives on Medical Futility Co-written with Jennifer Beste.	2004–2005
b. 30, f. 3	HIV/Aids and Our Journey in Faith: All-Africa Conference: Sister to Sister Enugu, Nigeria	2005 February 9
	rigeria	
b. 30, f. 4	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier Published in the MAST Journal.	2005 May 21
b. 30, f. 4 b. 30, f. 5	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier	2005 May 21 2005
	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier Published in the MAST Journal.  Agenda for Women in the Church of the Saints: Mercy Life Conference	<u>-</u>
b. 30, f. 5	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier Published in the MAST Journal.  Agenda for Women in the Church of the Saints: Mercy Life Conference Published in the MAST Journal, volume 15, number 2.  The Dictionary of Christian Ethics- 'Patriarchy', 'Feminist Ethics', and 'Postcolonialism' Notes, drafts, and correspondence regarding three entries Farley was creating for	2005
b. 30, f. 5 b. 30, f. 6	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier Published in the MAST Journal.  Agenda for Women in the Church of the Saints: Mercy Life Conference Published in the MAST Journal, volume 15, number 2.  The Dictionary of Christian Ethics- 'Patriarchy', 'Feminist Ethics', and 'Postcolonialism' Notes, drafts, and correspondence regarding three entries Farley was creating for the dictionary: Patriarchy, Feminist Ethics, Post-colonialism.  Celibacy under the Sign of the Cross	2005
b. 30, f. 5 b. 30, f. 6 b. 30, f. 7	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier Published in the MAST Journal.  Agenda for Women in the Church of the Saints: Mercy Life Conference Published in the MAST Journal, volume 15, number 2.  The Dictionary of Christian Ethics- 'Patriarchy', 'Feminist Ethics', and 'Postcolonialism'  Notes, drafts, and correspondence regarding three entries Farley was creating for the dictionary: Patriarchy, Feminist Ethics, Post-colonialism.  Celibacy under the Sign of the Cross Published as chapter 9 in, "Sexuality and the U.S. Catholic Church."	2005 2005–2006 2006 June 9
b. 30, f. 5 b. 30, f. 6 b. 30, f. 7 b. 30, f. 8	Mending Creation: Commencement Address, St. Xavier Published in the MAST Journal.  Agenda for Women in the Church of the Saints: Mercy Life Conference Published in the MAST Journal, volume 15, number 2.  The Dictionary of Christian Ethics- 'Patriarchy', 'Feminist Ethics', and 'Postcolonialism'  Notes, drafts, and correspondence regarding three entries Farley was creating for the dictionary: Patriarchy, Feminist Ethics, Post-colonialism.  Celibacy under the Sign of the Cross Published as chapter 9 in, "Sexuality and the U.S. Catholic Church."  The Cambridge Dictionary of Christianity: correspondence and notes	2005 2005-2006 2006 June 9 2006-2010

b. 30, f. 11	Forgiveness: A Work of Mercy Newly Relevant in the Twenty-First Century Published in the MAST Journal, volume 18, number 1.	2008
b. 30, f. 12	Same-Sex Relationships and Issues of Moral Obligations Published in ATR/90:3.	[2008-2009]
b. 30, f. 13	Justice, Faith, and HIV/ADS in Africa: Challenges for the Twenty-First Century Two drafts included. Contribution to the volume edited by Mary Jo lozzio entitled, "Calling for Justice Throughout the World: Catholic Women Theologians on the HIV/AIDS Pandemic." Published 2009.	2009
b. 30, f. 14	Prophetic Disourse in a Time of AIDS Published as Essay 1 in, "HIV Prevention: A Global Theological Conversation."	2009
b. 30, f. 15	Forgiveness in the Service of Justice Published in, "Groundings."	2009 July
b. 30, f. 16	Ideas for a Better Gendered World	[2010-2012]
b. 30, f. 17	Commonweal  Notes and Final draft of article responding to Eamon Duffy on the 'diminishment of catholic institutions.'	2011 January 5
b. 30, f. 18	Mercy Under the Signs of the Cross and Resurrection Originally a speech given a the Assembly of the Mid-Atlantic Community	2011-2012
b. 30, f. 19	Encyclopedia of Bioethics- 'Sexual Ethics'  Contract, notes, and drafts of 'Sexual Ethics' essay contributed to the fourth edition of the Encyclopedia of Bioethics.	2012
b. 30, f. 19	Contribution to <i>Journal of Feminist Studies in Religion</i> roundtable discussion on HIV, gender, and religion	2012
b. 31, f. 1	Accidental Activist "For a Panel on 'Religion in the Public Square,'" hosted at Convocation at YDS. Annotated Draft.	2012 October 24
b. 31, f. 2	Intellectual Threads in the Fabric of Life Published version and typed draft of a contribution to an edited volume entitled, "Intellectual Trajectories", vol. 2, ed. Kai Erikson and Patricia Dallai.	2013
b. 31, f. 3	Foreword for Decisions at the End of Life: A Spiritual Sourcebook  Foreword written for a volume entitled, "Decisions at the End of Life: A Spiritual Sourcebook," including correspondence.	2013
b. 31, f. 4	Love Shaped and Grounded in Faith - Foreword: Safe Passage Published in, "The Tablet."; The Foreword to a volume called, "Safe Passage," edited by Mark Lazenby, et. al.	2014
b. 31, f. 5	Justice as a Framework for Christian Sexual Ethics: Let's Talk About It Published in, "The Officer," in the Moral and Social Issues section.	2015 May-2016 June
b. 31, f. 6	Same-Sex Marriage and the Catholic Community	2015

b. 31, f. 7	Something New Under the Sun Published in the Journal of Religious Ethics, volume 44, number 1.	2016
b. 31, f. 8	Foreword: David Hollenbach; Forgiveness in the Service of Love" from Love and Christian Ethics (ed. Frederick V. Simmons and Brian C. Sorrells)  Foreword written for an edited volume honoring the work of David Hollenbach.	2016
b. 31, f. 9	Forgiveness, Integrity, and Justice Published in, "Human Development," Issue 2.	2019
b. 31, f. 10	Meaning, Ideas, and Hopes; Horizons: Personal Commitments and Responsibilities Published in the LCWR Occasional Papers.	2019
b. 31, f. 11	Assisted Death	n.d.
b. 31, f. 12	Basic Statement Regarding Rights of the Elderly to Health Care and Corresponding Duties of Persons in the Medical Profession	n.d.
b. 31, f. 13	Catholic Social Teaching and the Family	n.d.
b. 31, f. 14	Just Love chapters 4 and 6	n.d.
b. 31, f. 15	Ordination of Women	n.d.
b. 31, f. 16	Prophetic Discourse in a Time of AIDS	n.d.
b. 31, f. 17	Theology and Experience  Notes and research articles included alongside one typed draft.	n.d.
b. 31, f. 18	Tubal Ligation	n.d.

## Series IV: Presentations / lectures / talks

Commencement addi	resses at YDS
-------------------	---------------

b. 32, f. 1	Commencement Morning Eucharist	1991
b. 32, f. 1	Commencement Worship Service  Hand-written notes, Catholic Encyclopedia publication on Pentecost, "The Church Year: Pentecost" by Dennis Bratcher	2007
b. 32, f. 1	Homily For Service Of Holy Communion	1983
b. 32, f. 1	The Grace Of Self Doubt Sermon for Eucharistic celebration of commencement day.	1989
b. 32, f. 1	I Live And You Will Live Baccalaureate Service.	1985
b. 32, f. 1	The Paradox And The Way Baccalaureate Service.	1998
Com	mencement addresses not at YDS	
b. 32, f. 2	Baccalaureate Address Trinity College Chapel	
b. 32, f. 2	Commencement Address Spring Hill College	2001
b. 32, f. 2	The Grace Of Self-Doubt Weston School of Theology, Commencement Address and letter correspondences.	1989
b. 32, f. 2	Honorary Degree University of Detroit	1990
b. 32, f. 2	Honorary Degree Correspondence, Regis College.	1991
b. 32, f. 2	Mending Creation St. Xavier University Commencement Address.	2005
b. 32, f. 2	Paradox Of The Heart Hand-written notes, correspondence, Jesuit School of Theology at Berkeley.	2001
b. 32, f. 2	Too Much And Too Little Hand-written notes, Lafayette College Baccalaureate Address.	2002
Hom	nilies	
b. 32, f. 3	Can You Drink The Cup? Yale Divinity School, Holy Week.	1998

### Homilies (continued)

b. 32, f. 3	Community And Diversity Yale Divinity School.	2001
b. 32, f. 3	The Cup Of Love, Of Suffering, And Of Hope Cranaleith Spiritual Center.	2014
b. 32, f. 3	Easter Joy And The Discipline of Nonfulfillment, Series: "The Resurrected Life" Yale Divinity School.	1994
b. 32, f. 3	Good Friday Yale Divinity School, Good Friday.	1991
b. 32, f. 3	It Is Finished St. Thomas more Chapel, Good Friday.	2006
b. 32, f. 3	Liturgy: Catholic Theological Society Of America Santa Clara Mission Church, Santa Clara, California, Pentecost Sunday.	2000
b. 32, f. 3	No One Goes Away Hungry From The Table Of The Lord Reflection, service outline, and additional readings.	1997
b. 32, f. 3	Nothing Is Impossible With God	
b. 32, f. 3	Palm Sunday	1985
b. 32, f. 3	Homily In Series: "Reformation"  Yale Divinity School.	1989
b. 32, f. 3	The World And Another, Celebration Of The Feast Of All Saints Yale Divinity School, Catholic Students' Mass.	2001
b. 32, f. 3	Your Hearts Will Rejoice Louisville Presbyterian Theological School.	2008
b. 32, f. 3	Your Hearts Will Rejoice Yale Divinity School.	2014
Forg	giveness Series	
b. 32, f. 4	Forgiveness: A Holy Week Perspective Cranaleith Spiritual Center.	2014
b. 32, f. 4	Forgiveness: A Work Of Mercy Newly Relevant In The Twenty-First Century	
b. 32, f. 4	Forgiveness and Resistance Mercy Life Conference.	2007
b. <b>32</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice Sr. Anne's account as a Post-Doctoral Research Scholar at JBC, Carleton College: Celebration of Anne Patrick's Professional Career.	
b. 32, f. 4	Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice Voice of the Faithful, Norwalk, CT.	2008

### Forgiveness Series (continued)

b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice College of St. Elizabeth Graduate Program in Theology.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In the Service of Justice Thomas More Lecture.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice Conference on Justice in Jesuit Higher Education.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice College of Saint Benedict Koch Chair Lecture.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice College of Saint Benedict Koch Chair Lecture.	
Thomas More Lecture.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice Conference on Justice in Jesuit Higher Education.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice College of Saint Benedict Koch Chair Lecture.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice 2013	
Conference on Justice in Jesuit Higher Education.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice College of Saint Benedict Koch Chair Lecture.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice 2013	
College of Saint Benedict Koch Chair Lecture.  b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice 2013	
Elephants in the Living Room Presentation, Mercy Center	
b. 32, f. 4 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice 2015 Loyola Marymount University.	
b. 32, f. 5 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice And Love	
b. 32, f. 5 Forgiveness In The Service Of Justice And Love 2015 Email Correspondence Maryknoll/Orbis Books Lecture	
b. 32, f. 5 Forgiveness In The Service Of Love 2012	
b. 32, f. 5 Forgiveness, Integrity, And Justice 2018	
b. 32, f. 5 Why I Wrote What I Wrote	
b. 32, f. 5 Hand-written notes	
HIV/AIDS	
b. 32, f. 6 Agenda For Women In The 21st Century Church 2009 O'Callaghan Lecture, Fairfield University.	
b. 32, f. 6 Advent Reflection	
b. 32, f. 6 The Challenge to Women in a Time of AIDS 2012 Mercy High School, Middletown, CT.	
b. 32, f. 6 The Challenge Of Women to Power and Mercy 2006 Hand-written notes, St. Joseph College West Hartford, CT.	
b. 32, f. 6 Compassionate Respect and Responses to HIV/AIDS in Africa 2004 Moreau Lecture, King's College.	
b. 32, f. 6 Centerwide Forum: Faith-Based Initiatives and HIV Prevention 2002	
b. 32, f. 6 Gender, Faith, And Responses to HIV/AIDS in Africa 2002 YDS Women's Initiative, Spring Glen Congregational Church.	

## HIV/AIDS (continued)

b. 32, f. 6	Gender, Faith, and Response to HIV/AIDS in Africa Notre Dame University.	2006
b. 32, f. 6	Gender, Faith, and Response to HIV/AIDS in Africa Whitney Manor.	2007
b. 32, f. 6	Gender, Faith, and Response to HIV/AIDS in Africa Weston Jesuit School of Theology.	2008
b. 32, f. 6	God's Glory Revealed	
b. 32, f. 6	Higher Education, Justice, And World Church	2015
b. 32, f. 6	HIV/AIDS: Meeting the Challenges, Exploring the Questions Response from Robert Kaggwa M. Afr. Digby Stuart Day in Collaboration with Cafod and Progressio.	2009
b. 32, f. 6	HIV/AIDS and Our Journey in Faith All-Africa Conference: Sister to Sister.	2005
b. 32, f. 7	HIV/AIDS and Our Journey in Faith	
b. 32, f. 7	Introduction to the Conference All-Africa Conference: Sister to Sister, Nairobi, Kenya.	2003
b. <b>32</b> , f. 7	Introduction to the Conference Speech in English and French, All-Africa Conference: Sister to Sister, Enugu, Nigeria.	2005
b. 32, f. 7	Justice, Faith, and HIV/AIDS in Africa: Challenges for the Twenty-First Century	
b. <b>32</b> , f. 7	Keynote Address Reflection Forum, Dublin.	2006
b. 32, f. 7	Proposal for Women Religious All-Africa Conference: Sister to Sister.	
b. 32, f. 7	The Roles and Experiences of Women Responding to HIV/AIDS in Africa Hand-written notes.	
b. 32, f. 7	Theological Reflection: The Requirement of Compassion Hand-written notes, Worlds AIDS Day, 2000.	2000
b. 32, f. 7	VHI/SIDA et Notre Sejour dans aa Foi Conference de Toute l'Afrique: Soeur a Soeur.	
b. 32, f. 7	Where Is God? Hand-written notes.	
b. <b>32</b> , f. 7	Where Is God in the Midst of HIV and AIDS? United Nations.	2008

## HIV/AIDS (continued)

b. 32, f. 7	"World Church": To What Does It Call Us? Celebration of the 10th Anniversary of Golden Center Saint Thomas More.	2016
b. 32, f. 7	YDS, World Church, and AIDS Yale Divinity School and IRD Reception, Washington, D.C.	2005
b. 32, f. 7	Reflection on the All-Africa Conference: Sister To Sister United Nations.	2008
b. 32, f. 8	What Journey is This? Hand-written lectures.	2012
Just	ice	
b. 33, f. 1	Can You Drink the Cup?	
b. 33, f. 1	Can You Drink the Cup I Shall Drink? St. Thomas More Chapel.	1991
b. 33, f. 1	Can We Drink the Cup of Justice Hand-written notes, Trinity Institute.	1989
b. 33, f. 1	Family Matters: Justice and Hope Earl Lecture, Pacific School of Religion.	2013
b. 33, f. 1	History, Spirituality, and Justice Henri de Lubac Lecture in Historical Theology, Saint Louis University.	1997
b. 33, f. 1	Spirituality and Justice  Maura Smith Mercy Heritage Lecture, Mercyhurst College, Erie Pennsylvania.	1998
b. 33, f. 1	Spirituality and Justice: Feminist Issues  Mail Correspondences, hand-written notes, Trinity Institutes 1989, 20th National Conference.	1989
Mer	cy Under the Cross	
b. 33, f. 2	Mercy Under the Sign of the Cross  Power-point slides, South Central Community Assembly.	2010
b. 33, f. 2	Mercy Under the Sign of the Cross Hand-written notes.	
b. 33, f. 2	Mercy Under the Sign of the Cross and Resurrection Assembly, Mid-Atlantic Community.	2011
Chui	rch and Ethics	
b. <b>33</b> , f. <b>3</b>	Aging and Dying: Challenge to Hope Mercy Network on Aging: 12th National Conference Chicago, Illinois.	2007
b. 33, f. 3	Celibacy Under the Sign of the Cross Boston College.	2003

### Church and Ethics (continued)

b. 33, f. 3	Compassionate Care: The Fostering of Hope Stella Maris: Annual S. Louis Mary Battle, RSM, Lecture.	2003
b. 33, f. 3	The Church and Family: An Ethical Task Yale Divinity School.	1982
b. 33, f. 3	Death Be Not Proud: Freedom and Death in Relation to Life Mt. Aloysius College.	2009
b. 33, f. 3	A Framework for Moral Discernment	
b. 33, f. 3	From Moral Insight to Moral Choice: Discernment and Decision-Making in the Christian Community  Leadership Conference of Women Religious, New Orleans.	1985
b. 33, f. 3	Intellectual Threads in the Fabric of Life	2013
b. 33, f. 3	Laudato Si: A Beginning Commentary and Reflection Associates of the Sisters of Mercy, Northeast Community, St. Mary Home, West Hartford CT.	
b. 33, f. 3	Mercy and its Works: If Things Fall Apart, Can They Be Put Right?	
b. 33, f. 3	Methodology and Ethics: Relevance for the Family Yale University.	1980
b. 33, f. 3	No One Goes Away Hungry from the Table of the Lord; Intercommunion: An Ethical Perspective Catholic Theological Society of America.	1997
b. 33, f. 3	One Thing Only Is Necessary Baltimore Regional Community Chapter.	1992
b. 33, f. 3	Palliative Care: Recovering the Best of Catholic Tradition Supportive Care Coalition 4th Annual Congress St. Louis, Missouri.	2010
b. 33, f. 3	Personal Commitments and Professional Ethics CPE, Penn State.	1987
b. 33, f. 3	A Perspective on Moral Reasoning Trento, Italy.	2010
b. 33, f. 3	The Vocation of the Theologian: Shaped by Social and Institutional Setting	
b. 33, f. 3	Pastoral Responsibility: Moral Theology Hand-written notes, article.	
Sexual Ethics		
b. 33, f. 4	Conversation With Religious at the UN United Nations.	2014
b. 33, f. 4	Cross-cultural Approaches to Medical Ethics: Female Circumcision	2006

### Sexual Ethics (continued)

b. 33, f. 4	Current Issues in Medical Ethics: Lecture Series Lecture series schedules and description, research notes, Yale University Spring Semester 1991.	1991
b. 33, f. 4	Deep Within I Will Plant My Law: Catholics, Conscience, Family, and Homosexuality  New Ways Ministry Conference Day for Catholic Parents of Lesbian Daughters/Gay Sons.	
b. 33, f. 4	Development of Doctrine and Sexual Ethics Holy Cross College.	2006
b. 33, f. 4	Ethical Issues Surrounding Human Stem Cell Research New Haven International Festival of Arts and Ideas.	2000
b. 33, f. 4	Experience as a Source for Sexual Ethics CTSA, Panel Presentation.	1992
b. 33, f. 4	Response to Mary Rose D'Angelo's paper on "Early Christian Sexual Politics and Roman Imperial Family Values: Rereading Christ and Culture" Luce Fellowship Conference.	2000
b. 33, f. 4	Stem Cell Research: Religious Considerations Yale Divinity School.	
b. 33, f. 4	Worship on Sexual Ethics and the Experiential Criterion	
b. 33, f. 5	In Vitro Fertilization Research Material and talk.	
b. 33, f. 6	Women's Spirituality Group Presentation outline on Women's Health Issues. Christ Church, New Haven, CT.	2001
b. 33, f. 6	Same-Sex Marriage and the Catholic Community Presentation outline with abstract. Missing pages.	2015
Wo	men and the Church	
b. 34, f. 1	Feminism and Hope Annual Christus/Mercy Lecture, Spring Hill College, Mobile, Alabama.	2000
b. 34, f. 1	Honoring the Past, Challenging the Future: Eight Decadesof Women at YDS Reunion bulletin, Yale Divinity School Women's Reunion.	2010
b. 34, f. 1	Is Hope Only of Things Unseen?	
b. 34, f. 1	Justice and the Role of Women Hand-written notes.	
b. 34, f. 1	A New Form of Communion: Feminism and the Chinese Church Hand-written notes.	1991

### Women and the Church (continued)

b. 34, f. 1	Report of the Committee on the Ministry of Women Directive of the Alumni Council of YDS.	1970
b. 34, f. 1	Summary Report of Presentation at American Academy of Religion	2008
b. <b>34</b> , f. <b>1</b>	Transcendent Embodiment CTSA, Women's Seminar in Constructive Theology.	
b. 34, f. 1	Women and the Church Assembly Reflection NO. 3.	2000
High	ner Education	
b. 34, f. 2	Conscience, Church, and University  Mercy Higher Education Conference.	2012
b. 34, f. 2	Ethical Issues and the Academic Community  Mercy Higher Education Colloquium.	1985
b. 34, f. 2	Installation of Regina E. Mooney as the Fifth President of St. Joseph Academy St. Louis, Missouri, St. Joseph Academy.	2016
b. 34, f. 2	Justice and Mercy in Higher Education Salve Regina University.	2008
b. 34, f. 2	Liberal Education, Feminism, and the Concept of Mercy Hand-written notes.	
b. 34, f. 2	Life as Scholar and a Believer St. Thomas More.	
b. 34, f. 2	Responsibility to the Truth: Challenge to Higher Education	
b. 34, f. 2	Untitled: Lecture on theological education	
b. 34, f. 2	Teaching as Ministry	
b. 34, f. 3	Wisdom, Dignity, and Justice: Higher Education as a Work of Mercy The MAST Journal, Mercy Higher education Gwyneed-Mercy College.	2006
Com	npassionate Respect	
b. <b>34</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Autonomy: The Principle of Self-Determination and its Impact in Acute/Long Term Care Settings Seminar: Patient Self-Determination.	1998
b. 34, f. 4	Beyond Autonomy vs. Beneficence: Compassionate Respect	1998
b. 34, f. 4	Compassionate Respect: A Framework for Medical Ethics	2004
b. <b>34</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Hand-written notes Additional research and notes.	

**Diversity and Community** 

### Diversity and Community (continued)

b. <b>34</b> , f. <b>5</b>	Diversity and Community	
b. 34, f. 5	Diversity and Community  Communities of Sisters of Mercy, Sisters of Notre Dame, and Sisters of St.  Joseph, at Mercyknoll, West Hartford, CT.	1998
Mis	cellaneous	
b. 34, f. 6	Disarmament Hand-written notes.	
b. 34, f. 7	Tradition and Change Hand-written notes, additional research.	1986
b. 34, f. 8	Evergreen Woods	2004
b. 34, f. 9	The Human Need for Nature: Its Cultural and Biological Dimensions, and its Place in the Modern World.  Conversations with Steve Kellert.	2011
b. 34, f. 10	Religious Imperatives in Worldwide Response to Malaria Email correspondences, research material, final draft, Blair Foundation and Yale University Conference on Faith and Malaria	2009
b. 34, f. 12	YDS Taylor Lectures Series I - III	2012
b. 55, f. 6	Presentation at Informational Hearing on Regulation of Assisted Reproductive Technology: Connecticut General Assembly	1999
b. 55, f. 7	Theology and the Future of Catholic Intellectual Life in the United States Presented at Catholic Commission on Intellectual and Cultural Affairs conference, College of the Holy Cross	1999
b. 55, f. 8	Talks related to the Yale Divinity School "Save the Quad" movement and Foundation for the Preservation of Sterling Divinity Quadrangle  Remarks delivered at "Habitat for Divinity" day, October 10, 1996; Outline of remarks delivered January 15, 1997; Summary remarks at Foundation for the Preservation of the Sterling Divinity Quadrangle Annual Meeting, May 28, 1997	1996-1997

## Series V: Resource / subject files

### A-Z sequence

b. <b>35</b> , f. 1	Asia Tour- General	
b. 35, f. 2	Asia Tour- Japan	
b. 35, f. 3	Asia Tour- Korea	
b. 35, f. 4	Asia Tour- Women	
b. 35, f. 5	China- Presentations	
b. 35, f. 6	China- Women	
b. 35, f. 7	China Trip- Reflections and Schedules	
b. 35, f. 8	China- Roman Catholic (R.C.) National Catholic Conference Conference took place in Maryknoll, NY	1991 November 22–1991 November 24
b. 35, f. 9	China - The Nation Magazine Magazine opened to "China- the End of an Era" on page 84.	1995 July 17– 1995 July 24
b. 35, f. 10	China- Hong Kong	1989-1990
b. 35, f. 11	China - R.C. Church in China	
b. 35, f. 12	Common Morality Notes and articles included.	
b. 35, f. 13	Task Force on the Study of Marriage General Report from the 78th general convention on marriage.	2013
b. <b>35</b> , f. <b>14</b>	Inauguration and Ethics Research materials and reading lists. Includes correspondence with Judith A. Dwyer at Weston School of Theology.	1988
b. 35, f. 15	Oriental Ethics Research Notebook	1975
b. 36, f. 1	Islamic Ethics Bibliography	
b. 36, f. 2	Islam Reading and Notes	
b. 36, f. 3	Islamic Ethics Reading and Notes	
b. 36, f. 4	Jewish Ethics Reading and Notes	
b. 36, f. 5	Jewish Ethics Reading and Notes	
b. 36, f. 6	Intellectual Disabilities Includes a paper entitled, "Ethical and Religious Responses to Intellectual Disabilities," a contract for the publication of an article on the subject in The Journal of Religion in Disability and Rehabilitation, and a program for a symposium held at Yale called, "Mental Retardation: Ethical, Theological, and Pastoral Issues."	

### A-Z sequence (continued)

b. <b>36</b> , f. 7	Hastings Center AIDS Project- Christopher F. Mooney In the wake of the death of Christopher F. Mooney, professor of religious studies at Fairfield University, Margaret Farley was part of the team to finish	1993-1996
	and publish his final work posthumously. Though there is little information about this in the file itself, this work is affiliated with the Hastings Center Scholars program for bioethical research regarding theology, cosmology, and science with special interest in AIDS research.	
b. 37, f. 1	Latin America Press A copy of the English language publication of Noticias Aliades, volume 15, issue 40.	1983 November 3
b. 37, f. 2	Law	
b. 37, f. 3	Lining Up on the Law of the Sea: Reagan Opts for Anarchy Published in Christianity and Crisis by Theophane Mathias.	1983
b. 37, f. 4	Lutheran Ethics Bibliography for a reading course collected by William J. Damrow.	
b. 37, f. 5	Truth-Telling and Lying	
b. 37, f. 6	Ministry (Future Of)	
b. 37, f. 7	Medieval	
b. 37, f. 8	Missiology	
b. 37, f. 9	Mormon Ethics	
b. 37, f. 10	Nicaragua	
b. 37, f. 11	Classical Greek and Roman	
b. 37, f. 12	Biblical Foundations	
b. 37, f. 13	Natural Law and Phenomenology	
b. 37, f. 14	Northern Ireland	
b. 37, f. 15	Penance	
b. 37, f. 16	Phenomenology	
b. 37, f. 17	Philosophical Devotion	
b. 37, f. 18	Religious Pluralism	
b. 37, f. 19	Political Theology	
b. 37, f. 20	Political Theory	
b. 38, f. 1	Political /Economic Theory	
b. 38, f. 2	Positive Law	
b. 38, f. 3	Religion and Politics	

### A-Z sequence (continued)

b. 38, f. 4	Postmodernism	
b. 38, f. 5	Population	
b. 38, f. 6	Power	
b. 38, f. 7	Prison Reform	
b. 38, f. 8	Privacy	
b. 38, f. 9	Professional Ethics	
b. 39, f. 1	Property	
b. 39, f. 2	Proportionalism	
b. 39, f. 3	Protestantism (Contemporary)	
b. 39, f. 4	Racism	
b. 39, f. 5	Reformation	
b. 39, f. 6	Reformation (Radical)	
b. 39, f. 7	Rape	
b. 39, f. 8	Refugees	
b. 39, f. 9	Resentment	
b. 39, f. 10	Respect Dissertation proposal submitted by Richard T. Stith III entitled, "A Theory of Respect."	1971 August 25
b. 39, f. 11	Responsibility	
b. 39, f. 12	Revolution Includes a paper written by Farley entitled, "Toward an Ethical Critique of Contemporary Revolution," and other materials.	1968 June 1
b. 39, f. 13	Rights and Justice	
b. 40, f. 1	Rights	
b. 40, f. 2	Rights (Human)	
b. 40, f. 3	Roman Catholicism (Contemporary)	
b. 40, f. 4	Science and Religion	
b. 40, f. 5	Sin  Course plan instructed by Tracy and Gustafson, along with notes.	1974
b. 40, f. 6	Social Analysis	1985 May

### A-Z sequence (continued)

b. 40, f. 8	South African Ethical Investment by Yale Includes articles published by Yale University in regards to Ethical Investment Policy in South Africa.	1978 January- 1986
b. 40, f. 9	Suffering	
b. 40, f. 10	Symbols	
b. 40, f. 11	Technology	
b. 40, f. 12	Theological Education	
b. 40, f. 13	Theology, Religion, and Morality	
b. 40, f. 14	Theology and Ethics	
b. 40, f. 15	Torture	
b. 40, f. 16	Truthfulness, Secrecy, and Privacy	
b. 40, f. 17	Unemployment	
b. 40, f. 18	Unions	
b. 40, f. 19	War	
b. 40, f. 20	Work, Leisure, and Labor	
	Theologians	
b. <b>41</b> , f. 1	Aristotle	
b. 41, f. 2	Barth, Karl	
b. 41, f. 3	Bernard of Clairvaux	
b. <b>41</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Balthasar, Hans Urs Von	
b. 41, f. 5	Bonhoeffer, Dietrich	
b. <b>41,</b> f. <b>6</b>	Buber, Martin	
b. <b>41,</b> f. 7	Congar, Yves	
b. 41, f. 8	Copeland, Shawn	
b. 42, f. 1	Curran, Charles E.	
b. 42, f. 2	Day, Dorothy	
b. 42, f. 3	DeBeauvoir, Simone	
b. 42, f. 4	Derrida, Jacques	
b. 42, f. 5	Donagan, Alan	
b. 42, f. 6	Edwards, Jonathan	
b. 42, f. 7	Fiorenza, Elisabeth	

### Theologians (continued)

b. 42, f. 8	Foucault, Michel
b. 42, f. 9	Green, Ronald
b. 43, f. 1	Gustafson, James M.
b. 44, f. 1	Häring, Bernard
b. 44, f. 2-3	Heidegger, Martin
b. 44, f. 4	Kant, Immanuel
b. 45, f. 1	Kierkegaard, Søren
b. 45, f. 2	Lonergan, Bernard
b. 45, f. 3	MacIntyre, Alasdair
b. 45, f. 4	McCormick, Richard A.
b. 45, f. 5	Merleau-Ponty, Maurice
b. 45, f. 6	Murray, John C.
b. 45, f. 7	Niebuhr, Reinhold
b. 45, f. 8	Niebuhr, H. Richard and Reinhold
b. 45, f. 9	Nussbaum, Martha C.
b. 45, f. 10	Orobator, Agbonkhian meghe E.
b. 45, f. 11	Plaskow, Judith
b. 46, f. 1	Plato
b. 46, f. 2	Rahner, Karl
b. 46, f. 3	Rawls, John
b. 46, f. 5	Ricoeur, Paul
b. 46, f. 4	Sartre, Jean-Paul
b. 46, f. 6	Scheler, Max
b. 46, f. 7	Teilhard de Chardin, Pierre
b. 46, f. 8	Weils, Simon
Mis	cellaneous
	Forgiveness
b. 47, f. 1	Collected publications 1 Titles A through E
b. 47, f. 2	Collected publications 2 Titles F through I

### Miscellaneous > Forgiveness (continued)

b. 47, f. 3	Collected publications 3 Titles M through Y
b. 47, f. 4	Assorted printed material
b. 47, f. 5	Assorted hand-written notes 1
b. 47, f. 6	Assorted hand-written notes 2
b. 47, f. 7	Assorted hand-written notes 3
	em Cell Research
b. 48, f. 2	Collected publications 1 Titles A through E
b. 48, f. 3	Collected publications 2 Titles G through P
b. 48, f. 4	Collected publications 3
	Titles O through W, assorted emails
Ph	nilosophy
Ph b. 48, f. 5	
	nilosophy
b. 48, f. 5	nilosophy  Assorted hand-written notes 1
b. 48, f. 5 b. 48, f. 6	Assorted hand-written notes 1 Assorted hand-written notes 2
b. 48, f. 5 b. 48, f. 6 b. 48, f. 7	Assorted hand-written notes 1 Assorted hand-written notes 2 Assorted hand-written notes 3
b. 48, f. 5 b. 48, f. 6 b. 48, f. 7 b. 49, f. 1	Assorted hand-written notes 1 Assorted hand-written notes 2 Assorted hand-written notes 3 Assorted annotated printed material 1
b. 48, f. 5 b. 48, f. 6 b. 48, f. 7 b. 49, f. 1 b. 49, f. 2	Assorted hand-written notes 1  Assorted hand-written notes 2  Assorted hand-written notes 3  Assorted annotated printed material 1  Assorted annotated printed material 2
b. 48, f. 5 b. 48, f. 6 b. 48, f. 7 b. 49, f. 1 b. 49, f. 2 b. 49, f. 3 b. 49, f. 4	Assorted hand-written notes 1  Assorted hand-written notes 2  Assorted hand-written notes 3  Assorted annotated printed material 1  Assorted annotated printed material 2  Assorted annotated printed material 3
b. 48, f. 5 b. 48, f. 6 b. 48, f. 7 b. 49, f. 1 b. 49, f. 2 b. 49, f. 3 b. 49, f. 4	Assorted hand-written notes 1  Assorted hand-written notes 2  Assorted hand-written notes 3  Assorted annotated printed material 1  Assorted annotated printed material 2  Assorted annotated printed material 3  Assorted annotated printed material 4

## Series VI: Biographical documentation

C	CVs and resumes	
b. 50, f. 1	CVs 1	
	1995-2003	
b. 50, f. 2	CVs 2	
	2015-2019	
b. 50, f. 3	Abbreviated resumes	
	Career documentation	
b. <b>50</b> , f. <b>4</b>	Honors, awards, tributes	
b. 50, f. 5	YDS documents Assorted paper work on positions, grants, etc.	
b. 50, f. 6	Activity reports 1972-2002	
. 50 6 7		
b. 50, f. 7	Travel schedules 1999-2018	
b. 50, f. 8	Conferences, talks, etc. 1 1989-2003	
b. 50, f. 9	Conferences, talks, etc. 2 2004-2009	
b. <b>51</b> , f. 1	Love, Justice, Discernment Interview	1991
b. 51, f. 2	Clinton material	
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>3</b>	1998 move decision Farley offered position at Notre Dame	
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>14</b>	Farley's 80th birthday Toasts to Farley written by colleagues	
b. 51, f. 5	Conference celebrating Farley  Tapes of reception, guest list, speeches, bulletins, etc.	2005
r	Miscellaneous correspondence	
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>6</b>	1979-1993	
b. <b>51</b> , f. <b>7</b>	1994-2002	
b. 51, f. 8	Bishop Peter Rosazza	
\	Vatican affairs	
b. <b>52</b> , f. 1	Catholics for Free Choice	

### Vatican affairs (continued)

b. <b>52</b> , f. 2	Dublin Conference	
b. 52, f. 3	Assorted research on other Vatican notifications 1 1997-2001	
b. 52, f. 4	Assorted research on other Vatican notifications 2 2009-2012	
Art	icles and Interviews	
b. 52, f. 5	Yale's Women's Oral History Project Transcript	2009
b. <b>52</b> , f. <b>6</b>	60 Minutes Interview Email correspondences regarding the interview	2012
b. 52, f. 7	Articles on Farley 1975-2018, Undated	
Rel	ated to assorted publications	
b. 52, f. 8	Love and Christian Ethics	
b. 52, f. 9	Book reviews  Feminist Ethics and the Catholic Moral Tradition; Feminist Ethics and the Catholic Moral Tradition; Personal Commitments Beginning, Keeping, Changing; A Just and True Love Feminism at the Frontier of Theological Ethics; Just Love A Framework for Christian Sexual Ethics; Changing the Questions Explorations in Christian Ethics	
b. 52, f. 10	Henri Nouwen Society, Oral History Project	
b. <b>52</b> , f. <b>11</b>	Correspondence re. publication material/academic journals/ etc.	
Rel	ated to <i>Just Love</i>	
b. 53, f. 1	YDS support	
b. 53, f. 2	Media request	
b. 53, f. 3	Publication correspondence	
b. 53, f. 4	Book Review of Just Love	
b. 53, f. 5	Correspondence on Vatican notification	
b. 53, f. 6	Unknown senders, letters of support 1	
b. 53, f. 7	Unknown senders, letters of support 2	
b. 53, f. 8	Unknown senders, letters of support 3	
b. 53, f. 9	Unknown senders, letters of support 4	
b. 54, f. 1	Known senders, letters of support 1	
b. <b>54</b> , f. <b>2</b>	Known senders, letters of support 2	

### Related to Just Love (continued)

b. 54, f. 3	Known senders, letters of support 3
b. 54, f. 4	Known senders, letters of support 4
b. 54, f. 5	Articles on Just Love 1 Titles starting A through I
b. 54, f. 6	Articles on Just Love 2 Titles starting L through U
b. <b>54</b> , f. 7	Articles on Just Love 3 Titles starting V through W

## **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

### **Subjects**

Christian ethics Ethics Medical ethics

### **Names**

Farley, Margaret A., 1935-

## **Corporate Bodies**

American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists United States. National Bioethics Advisory Commission